From: <u>Trish Morrow</u>

To: State Development, Natural Resources and Agricultural Industry Development Committee

Subject: Re: No new coal leases in Galillee basin please

Date: Monday, 21 January 2019 7:08:54 PM

Dear Sir/Madam,

SUBMISSION TO SDNRAIDC

Name: Patricia Morrow

SUBMISSION:

Please do not grant any more coal mining leases in the Galillee Basin. There are more than enough coal mines already. The future of the human species depends on taking urgent action to fight climate change. Farmers need clean groundwater and coal mines may run the risk of polluting the aquifers in the Great Artesian Basin. The traditional owners don't want coal mines on their land and Queenslanders want to see renewable energy rather than coal.

From: Trish Morrow

Sent: Wednesday, 9 January 2019 8:25 AM

To: State Development, Natural Resources and Agricultural Industry Development Committee <SDNRAIDC@parliament.qld.gov.au>

Subject: No new coal leases in Galillee basin please

Dear Sir/Madam,

Please do not grant any new coal leases for Galillee Basin. There have been many droughts in Queensland and we need to protect our precious groundwater resources. Climate change is an emergency situation and we do not need any new coal mines.

Wishing you all the best,

Trish Morrow

Environmental Engineer, specialising in water and sanitation